
MOCA Hours
Monday: 8:00-12:00

Tuesday: 8:00-4:00 (closed 12-1 for lunch)
Wednesday: 8:00-12:00

Thursday: 8:00-4:00 (closed 12-1 for lunch)
Friday: 8:00-12:00

Week-ends, nights, and Statuary Holidays:
closed
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YOUR 2022-2023
MOCA MEMBERSHIP!

Please see attached to the back of this newsletter a copy
of our membership form. Please fill it out and bring it to

our office located at 
2110 69 Ave SE (don't forget to call before hand to

ensure that our office is open).
You can also renew your membership online at

https://www.millicanogdencommunity.com/index.php/abo
ut/memberships/ 

DON'T FORGET TO GET YOUR

Planning on visiting the MOCA Office? 
Please call 403-279-4530 to make sure we are open

WANT TO BE ADDED TO
OUR EMAIL LIST?
To receive the e-copy version of the MOCA Motion or

any other community news, send us your email at
admin@millicanogdencommunity.com 



Our Casino will be held on March 28 & 29th, 2023 at
the Deerfoot Casino! If you are interested in

volunteering, please complete the form at the end
of this newsletter and drop it off at the MOCA

Office. Thank you :) 
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President ...................................... John McDonald
1st Vice President .................... Lorraine Robinson  
Treasurer ........................................ Brittny Folvik
Secretary ....................................... Zev Klymochko
Human Resources .................... Lorraine Robinson
                                                  Angela Cruickshank
Financial Audit ................... Brittny Folvik (Chair)
                                                                 Jim Logan        
                                                         Barry Bickford 
SE CCRC                   
Board of Directors .................. Lorraine Robinson
                                                 Angela Cruickshank

Civic Affairs ...................... Barry Bickford (Chair) 
                                                        Zev Klymochko 
                                                               Rick Smith
                                                        John McDonald

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Civic Affairs Sub-Committees 
(Green Line, Airport Noises, 
Lease & Insurance) .....................................        

Facilities ................................................... Jim Logan
                                                                   Rick Smith

Community Hall ......................................  Jim Logan
Expansion                                            Barry Bickford
                                                                   Rick Smith

Policy & Procedure/Bylaws/
Business & Strategic
Planning ...................................... Lorraine Robinson

Community Garden .............................. Sean Carney

 Rick Smith (Chair)        

MOCA CASINO NIGHT
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!



As we all know I’m a man of few words so I’ll try to keep this as brief as possible while still
highlighting the year that was.

2022 was the first year we saw normal operations post COVID, while COVID-19 remains a concern we
were permitted to return to normal operations at the Community Hall, South East Community
Resource Centre and Jack Setters Arena. This leaves us in a position to refocus attention to the
Community Hall Renovation and Expansion Project. Expect to see more about that at the next few
General Meetings. Reminder this month the meeting is on January 10, 2023.

We are encouraged by the year to come and some projects in our community worth mentioning, first
of which is a minor redevelopment of George Moss Park. This project is led by the Youth Centres of
Calgary and the Calgary Parks Foundation who will be conducting community engagement in the next
3-6 weeks with a view to come to a final plan and construction in the spring/summer of 2023, I’ll make
sure everyone knows when they intend to present. Another exciting presentation we will see at our
February general meeting is a presentation from the folks at Green Line cover the portion of the track
from where it crosses the Bow River to the North of us all the way to the South Hill Station, I
encourage everyone who is interested to come out to that meeting.

As far as advertising meetings go, expect that in the future we will become more proactive on our
website and social media going forward with reminders of meetings going out in the week prior to the
meeting.

Before I close I would like to acknowledge some folks, first Mr. Jeremy Chivers, for those who don’t
know Jeremy operates the adopt a rink program at George Moss Park and has done so for some time
he not only makes the ice every winter but he maintains it all winter, Jeremy deserves a hats off for his
work. Another group I would like to acknowledge is the board of directors who are all volunteers, this
last year has seen a lot of hard work from all involved in every facet of the associations work, from
development, to finance, governance and facilities management. It is sometimes difficult to remind
outside organizations that we are in fact volunteers and that some things will take time.

In closing we had a busy year last year and our reward for that is an even busier year this year. I look
forward to seeing you all at the meetings this year.

John C.W. McDonald, CD
President
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PRESIDENT'S REPORT






Lego Contest: Also present at the Santa Skate was Janaya, MOCA's
administrative assistant, to generate interest in the MOCA Annual Lego
Contest on February 4th. Canceled the past two years, we are anticipating
the participation of many Lego enthusiasts in the contest. Refer to page 1
for contest details, as well as the entry form at the end of this newsletter
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City of Calgary Police Youth Connection Dance:
The City of Calgary Police hosted a dance event
for the grades 7 to 9 students from Sherwood
School as part of their Youth Community
Engagement Program.  MOCA donated the use of
the hall with MOCA Directors in attendance. The
dance was an extreme success with a DJ, pizza and
beverages, and prizes for all 120 students in
attendance - all thanks to the City of Calgary
Police. Truly a very memorable event for the
participating students especially for those who
also visited the City of Calgary Police Command
Unit which remained stationed outside the hall
throughout the evening. 

A MESSAGE FROM THE MOCA VICE PRESIDENT
As we welcome 2023, the MOCA Board would like to share its appreciation with the Jack Setters Arena, the

City of Calgary Police, and the SE CCRC staff in making a difference to our community members during the
2022 Christmas Season in addition to the community businesses who help make a difference with each of one

of these events.

Santa Skate: Jack Setters hosted its annual Santa Skate on December 18th. A
very cheerful Santa, a natural on skates, skated with the residents who
joined him on the ice. Cereal boxes were collected for the SE CCRC
Christmas Hampers. With a contribution from the Glenmore Inn and
Scotiabank, hot chocolate, cookies and treats were served and enjoyed by all.






Christmas Hampers:  The SE CCRC’S Christmas Craft Sale was once again very successful. The
proceeds from the sale of items knitted by the Knit & Knatter Group, who meet weekly at SE CCRC to
knit mittens, toques, etc., went towards the Christmas Hampers coordinated annually by the SE CCRC
and St Bernadette Parish. The 100+ Christmas hampers were made possible through very generous
donations from CP (cheque of $3000), the Anglican Church (cheque of $1400), an individual donation
of $500 and with the SE CCRC preparing 25 hampers and the Ogden House preparing 15. In addition to
Freshco providing fresh food at cost, the Tree of Light donated 50 bags of food staples for the
hampers. To allow clients receiving the Christmas Hampers to have some means of purchasing
Christmas gifts, the $2500 in gift cards from Calvert Home Mortage Corporation were distributed with
the hampers.  
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We remain very proud of the Community Association services and businesses that made the end
of 2022 a very special time for so many of our community residents. In closing, and on behalf of
the MOCA Board, I would like to wish each and every one of you a very healthy and prosperous
life in 2023. 

Looking forward to seeing you in 2023.  The MOCA January General Meeting is scheduled for
Tuesday, January 10th at 7 pm at the MOCA Hall. At the February 7th General Meeting, the
Green Line Team will be present to share details about what will be happening in our
community related to the Green Line

Happy New Year,

Lorraine Robinson
MOCA Vice President 



Location: 2086 69th Ave SE
Phone: (403) 279-3973

Email: rentals@millicanogdencommunity.com

Jack Setters Arena
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AVAILABLE ICE


NONPRIME:
 

Tues - Thurs  9:00 am -
3:00 pm



$60 for 30 minutes of

ice time

George Moss
Outdoor Rink is now

open!*

*Weather permitting - please
stop by the rink before skating to

make sure it is open
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2110 69 Avenue SE 
P: (403) 279-4530

E: rentals@millicanogdencommunity.com

Millican Ogden
Community Association

Upper Hall Rentals

Private events
Day camps
First Aid classes (Professional
Development)
Home schooling (gym)
Fitness classes
Meetings
Art sessions, etc. 
You name it , we will try to accommodate 

Select venue rentals available for:
$50/hr (min. 2 hours)
$500 Refundable Damage Deposit
Event Package $750 (Friday 1pm to
Sunday 9am)

Rental Fees:

Perfect for
family

gatherings,
staff parties,
and so much

more!

THE MOCA MOTION
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Commercial Fridge
Microwave
Coffee Urn - 100 cup
Sink
Tables/ Chairs

Amenities:



THE MOCA MOTION

Movie Night: ELVIS
Saturday, January 14 @ 5 PM
$10 for popcorn and a pop 

Doors open at 4:00 – Showtime 5:00 PM



Presentation: Coping with Change
Monday, January 16, 12 – 1 PM

Do you sometimes feel overwhelmed by the changes happening to
you and around you? Join us in discussing life’s changes and how to

cope with them. 



Game Night
Every Wednesday @ 7 PM

Stop in for canasta, bridge, euchre, crib, mahjong, and other assorted
games. Sign-up sheets available in the lounge. 



TGIF Dinner 

Friday, January 27 @ 5:30 PM 
Happy Hour from 3 - 5 PM $5 Beer / $6 Cocktails

Menu –  Stuffed Roast Pork, Cheesy Broccoli Rice, Glazed Carrots / Buns
Dessert: Apple Crumble with Ice Cream

$20 Members - $25 Non-Members
Dine in or pick up after 5:00 PM, phone 403-279-2003 to order
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Ogden House 50+
Activity Centre -

Everyone is Welcome!
Our centre is a great place to meet

friends, play games, learn new skills,
and have great food. While our name

says "50+" we are open to all ages! Our
centre is fully renovated and open from
8:00 AM to 4:00 PM Monday to Friday.

We have activities like table tennis,
pickleball and carpet bowling for more

active members, and cards, quilting,
painting, and seated fitness for those
with mobility challenges. For our full

calendar of activities, please visit
ogden50plus.org



Our address is 2102-69 Ave SE, Calgary

AB T2X 3Y4.



For further information please call 403-
279-2003, email zoe@ogden50plus.org

or visit our website ogden50plus.org





Message from the Executive Director
Hello and happy New Year everyone! I wish you and your families all the

best in 2023. We had a busy December at our centre. We delivered 40
Christmas hampers, had our TGIF dinner with Santa, and our New Year’s

party on the 31st. For this month, don’t miss move night and our next
dinner on the 27th. Stay safe & warm! 

Renata Michalski 

January at Ogden 50+ Activity Centre

The Housekeeping Program - 
 Services provided through the City of

Calgary's Seniors Services Home
Maintenance program. Phone 311 to

apply. Regular rate
 of service: $35 per hour. Contact the
Housekeeping Supervisor at 587-839-

6405 for more information.



Follow us on social media to stay up to
date on our events:
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FACTS ABOUT
ALBERTA

Booming Ice Chasm Herman the
Merman

Alberta's Diefenbunker

https://www.irishmirror.ie/news/weird-news/inside-
booming-ice-chasm-subterranean-6883634

Did you know the largest ice
cave in North America is in

Alberta? Booming Ice
Chasm, near Crowsnest

Pass, was first spotted on
Google Earth in 2005. It's so
large that it contains both a

frozen waterfall and a
frozen lake! 

In the 1950's and 60's, the Government of
Canada built nuclear fallout shelters

across the country in case there was a
nuclear attack. They called them

"Diefenbunkers" because Prime Minister
John Diefenbaker authorized the

construction
Alberta's Diefenbunker was located at
Canadian forces Base Penhold and had

two nuclear fallout shelters. The bunkers
were decommissioned in 1994, sold

privately in 1999, and was demolished in
2001. 

https://www.rmotoday.com/mountain-
guide/herman-the-merman-and-other-

fake-news-1711794 

There's a mysterious
merman on display at

the Banff Trading
Poster. It's origins are

currently unknown,
some believing it was

crafted by the
proprietor of the Banff
Trading Poster, while
others believe it was

caught by a fisherman. 

HELP WANTED
MOCA is currently looking for a cleaner to help tidy up the

Upper Hall in between bookings. 

If you are interested, please email Marsha at
generalmanager@millicanogdencommunity.com

for more information.

All facts were found in Top 150 Unusual Things to See In Alberta by Debbie Olson

https://globalnews.ca/news/4898564/diefenbunker-travel-in-time/



The late 1940’s was another memorable time for the Moss family on 22nd Street. In 1948, my brother Wayne was born. It
always amazes me that 8 year’ difference in age could make such a difference to a young man’s growth and development in

the Ogden Community. 



 About the same time that my brother blessed our home, we received a telephone. We didn’t have one before then. Before the
late 40’s, if we wanted to make a phone call, family members had to go to my Grandma and Granddad Moss’ home. It was
only a quick walk through an empty lot to reach their back gate. (They lived on 22A Street.) The only problem was my

Grandparents had 23 other people on a party line so it took some time to make a call! When we got our first phone installed,
we had to share the line with one other party but we didn’t wait too long until we had our own private line.



 A TV was the other electronic gadget that was missing in our home. Like many families in Ogden we didn’t get a TV until
the mid to late 1950’s. Prior to that, our family spent time being entertained by the radio. Every morning my Mom would do

here housework while listening to the “Happy Gang” a program out of Toronto. In the afternoon there was a full complement
of Soap Operas. 



 In the evening, members of my family and me would listen to a variety of programs. My Dad and I loved to listen to “The

Green Hornet”, the “Cisco Kid”, the “Lone Ranger”, and a mystery called ”The Shadow Knows.” Everyone would enjoy the
comedies, like Edgar Bergen and Charlie McCarthy, Ozzie and Harriet, and Wayne and Schuster. The Calgary Herald always
had a section of colored comics in each Saturday’s edition and at 9am on Sunday mornings, my sister and I would sit near the

radio with the comic section in hand and listen for an hour while a man read the comics over the air. He had a knack of
making them come to life thus stimulating our imaginations.






 Our house was very comfortable with basic necessities. The one appliance that I would say was unique by today’s standards
was a 4.5 to 5 cubic foot Servel fridge that ran on natural gas. We initially had no deep freeze.



 Because storage of fresh fruit and meats was limited at home and because until the early 50’s we had no car, we, like many

Ogden citizens, shopped locally. There were only two stores in our community. Both of them sat across from each other on
26 Street and 76th Avenue. Cables, owned by Len Cable and his father was a cream colored building with living quarters in

the back and sat on the north west corner of 26 Street and 76 Avenue and the other store, a blue grey building was owned by
the Featherstone family and sat on the south-west corner across from Cable’s store. Mr. Cable and Len had a brown draught
horse which they tethered on the open land behind the store. (There were only two residences between their store and the

corner of George Moss Park.) Phones were limited so most people would walk to the store. If the groceries were too much to
carry back home, the Cables would deliver them every Saturday afternoon using the horse and covered wagon that looked

much like a stage coach.



Keep an eye out next month for the final installment of Keith's article.
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Millican Ogden History

Snippets From a Senior - Part 4
Once again, the Millican Ogden Heritage Group continues an article written by Keith Moss, a grandson of George Moss,
after whom George Moss Park is named. George and his wife, Edith, settled in Ogden in 1913 when he obtained a job as a

machinist at the C.P.R. Ogden Shops. George was a member of St. Augustine's Church, was the secretary of the Ogden
Community Association for 32 years, and was a Charter Member of the Ogden Legion. The park is named after him for his

dedicated service to his community.



A MESSAGE FROM OUR MLA, TANYA FIR 
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Tanya Fir
MLA Calgary-Peigan,
Parliamentary Secretary for Status of Women
587.392.8850
calgary.peigan@assembly.ab.ca

THINGS TO DO IN CALGARY THIS JANUARY

Skating at
Olympic Plaza
228 8 Ave. SE
Anytime between 6AM
and 11PM
Price: FREE

EXPLORE THE LIONS PARK
FESTIVAL OF LIGHTS

Find the complete list at: https://curiocity.com/things-to-do-in-calgary-january-2022/

Confederation Golf Course
14th Street NW
Now until Jan 7th 
Price: FREE

Potion Putt
Mini Golf

Springbank Links Golf Club
Now until Feb 28th 
Price: $15

CANYON SKI RESORT’S
GLOW NIGHT

38433 Range Road 264A,
Red Deer Country, AB

 Thursdays and Fridays
(weather permitting)
Price: $25

Calgary
Renovation Show

Halls E & F, 20 Roundup Way SE

Jan 13th to 15th 
Price: $11

Harlem
Globetrotters

555 Saddledome Rise SE
January 7th 
Price: $26+

Dear Constituents,



Affordability is a challenge facing many Albertans right now. That is why we are delivering timely and meaningful support.
The measures announced so far include, but are not limited to, extending the fuel tax cut, taking action on utilities, including

expanding the electricity rebate to a total of up to $500, reindexing benefits like AISH, PDD, and Income Support, as well as the
Alberta Seniors Benefit and the Alberta Child and Family Benefit, providing targeted payments for kids under 18, seniors 65

and over, and vulnerable Albertans with household incomes below $180,000, and providing additional support for low-income
transit programs. Our government is in a position to provide this suite of financial help because of our balanced budget and

strong fiscal position.



The Deerfoot Trail expansion project, which is expected to begin in 2023, will ease congestion on Alberta’s busiest highway. It
will include improving the Bow Bottom Trail and Anderson Road, Southland Drive and Glenmore Trail interchanges;

building seven new bridge structures at Anderson Road and Bow Bottom Trail, Bow River, Southland Drive and Glenmore
Trail; and, adding more lanes to Deerfoot Trail along the highway and through the Anderson Road/Bow Bottom Trail and

Glenmore Trail interchanges. 



Patients receiving cancer care in Calgary are another step closer to receiving that care in a world-class medical centre. The new
Calgary Cancer Centre will increase care capacity by consolidating and expanding existing services to support integrated and
comprehensive cancer care. The hospital will serve as a hub for medical education and research activities, providing jobs and

educational opportunities for Albertans. AHS is preparing the hospital for clinical services, including installing equipment and 

furniture, and training staff. Once operational, the 186,000 square metre facility
will have 160 inpatient beds, 100 patient exam rooms and will provide a wide

range of health-care services for patients.



Wishing you a healthy and prosperous 2023, filled with blessings.

https://www.lionsfestivaloflights.ca/
https://canyonski.ca/tickets-passes/


BUSINESS

SECTION
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*All ads placed in the business section are paid advertisements with no endorsement by MOCA*





The Glenmore Inn &
Convention Centre
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